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Greetings
by Rick Browne

T he Financial Reporter has featured several
articles in the past year on the fair value of
liabilities, with good discussion of the “own

credit risk” question: if and how the credit risk of
an insurer should be reflected in determining the
fair value of its insurance liabilities. The December
2004 issue contained Don Solow’s article “On the
Fair Value of Insurance Liabilities.” Then in
September 2005 we carried Luke Girard’s piece,
“On the Fair Value of Insurance Liabilities—The
Other Viewpoint,” and in December 2005 anoth-
er article by Luke which introduced the concept of
the regulator’s option in “On the Fair Value of
Insurance Liabilities: The Regulator’s Option.”

In this issue we follow up with two more articles on
this topic. The first is a rebuttal by Don Solow to
Luke Girard’s September article. The second is a dif-
ferent, but complementary, perspective on Luke’s
regulator’s option article written by Mike Davlin. I
hope our readers will find this ongoing and lively
discussion to be informative and interesting.

The March issue also includes an article by John
Morris on SOP 05-01, which addresses GAAP
accounting for DAC on internal replacements. This
is one in a series of articles for The Financial Reporter
prepared by the American Academy’s Life Insurance
Financial Reporting Committee (LIFRC). This SOP
is effective next year (2007).

As a complement to last issue’s article by Tim Ruark
on some of the practical considerations involved in
implementing the C3 Phase 2 requirements, we have
in this issue the results of a Deloitte survey on C3
Phase 2 practices reported by Patricia Matson and
Don Wilson. 

Finally, Ted Schlude has provided us with his report
on the December 2005 meeting of the NAIC Life
and Health Actuarial Task Force. Thanks to Ted for
another excellent update.

– Rick

Editor’s Corner

$

Reserve your copy of U.S. GAAP for Life Insurers
Make room on your bookshelf for the second edition of U.S. GAAP for Life Insurers. After over a year of work, the new edition is 
available. The authors have teamed up to provide text in these new and emerging areas:

Sales inducements, persistency bonuses, other SOP 03-1 issues, FAS133 interpretations including B36, treatments for 
GMDB, GMAB, GMIB, and GMWB, no-lapse guarantees, EIA valuation, shock lapse examples, totally new purchase
GAAP addressing FAS141 and FAS142, VA DAC practices, more foreign product examples, reinsurance accounting,
fair value perspectives and GAAP balance sheet and income statement examples.

These are covered in 200 new pages and 100 new spreadsheet examples.

The cost of the new book is $115. If you need the old as well as the new, it’s $150 for both. 

For ordering information, please visit http://books.soa.org/GAAPII.

The Section Council thanks authors Frank Buck, Mark Freedman, Tom Kochis, Dan Kunesh, Mike McLaughlin, Ed Robbins, 
Dave Rogers, Eric Schuering, Brad Smith, editor Tom Herget and overseer Shirley Shao for this fine effort.
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